
San Luis Obispo Duplicate Bridge Club                                                                                          

Board Minutes for October 10, 2014 

The meeting was called to order by President Bill Ringbom at 4:20 P.M. Board members Mary 

Neal, Bob Clark, Jean Wilson, Leda Fields, Don Alderman, Bill Donovan and Club Manager 

Barbara Weiss were present.  

Minutes of the September 12, 2014 meeting were read and approved.  

Treasurer’s Report: The balance as of September 20, 2014 was $6574.08. Net income for 

September was $491/31. The month’s table count was 120.  

Club Manager’s Report: The calendar was discussed. The 10
th

 of November and the15
th

 and 

the 19th of December were designated as Unit Championship games. 

Old Business:  The new Zero Tolerance policy was discussed. A motion by Leda to accept the 

new policy and seconded by Jean was approved by all. 

The Pinola program will be paid for by the Unit Board. 

New Business: An anonymous donation was made for a group of 10 people who set up regularly 

to receive a free play. 

The Christmas party was set for December 5
th

 and it will be a club championship. We will 

charge regular table fees. The menu will be discussed at the November meeting. 

A motion was made by Bill Donovan and seconded by Bob to buy two new sets of boards and 

cases so that we can have previously dealt boards with hand records for Swiss game events. 

 A motion was made by Bob and seconded by Bill to adjourn. The meeting was adjourned at 

5:08 P.M. The next meeting will be November 14, 2014 following the game. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 Leda Fields 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Agenda For November 14, 2014 

Minutes: 

Treasurer’s Report 

 

 

Club Manager’s Report 

Old Business 

1. Christmas Party 

 

 

2.  Evaluation of Swiss team movemen 

 

 

New Business. 

 

 

 


